
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
9 September  2011 
            
Newsletter No 1 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Welcome back to a new school year.  Thank you to parents and carers for sending your children 
back to school looking fantastic in their school uniform. Your children’s behaviour has been brilliant.   
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 12 September 2011.  Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 
 

Suman Nandra  Nursery 
For settling well into her new 

class. 

Whole Class     RW 
For settling well into school life. 

The Whole Class    RG 
For making a super start to 

their school life. 

Kibret Solomun     1H 
For working hard in both maths 

and literacy this week. 

Naailah Khan   1/2L 
For some lovely ideas in the class 

prayers. 

Kavauhnn Dennis     2S 
For settling into his new 

class and working hard in 
all areas. 

Ocean Bernard-Sewell    3L 
For coming up with the ‘tricky 
science quiz’ question on her 

own. 

Aishah Asif   3/4MW 
For writing an interesting 

description of the minotaur. 

Simran Mahandru    4W 
For writing a lovely thank 

you prayer. 

Cvonne Kelly      5B 
For working hard in maths and 
making a good start to year 5. 

Micah Morgan      5/6S 
For working hard in literacy 

lessons. 

Xantaine Campbell    6SH 
For excellent ideas for the 

class assembly. 

 
Weekly Certificates 

Lining Up 5/6S 
Spick and Span RW & RG 
Attendance 6SH 

Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 6SH  Runners up - 1H 
 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 12 September 2011. The lucky 
children will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KS1 KS2 
Maddison Kirby       1H 

For helping a Reception child to 
turn on the tap. 

Ria Chouhan       3L 
For helping a new child to 
settle into her new school. 

 



 
 
Overview of Topics 
Attached is an overview of the topics your child will be learning this academic year.  I hope this will 
be useful when helping your child with his/her learning at home. 

 
Term Dates 

Half Term 

 
Children break up on 

Friday 21 October 2011 
and return to school on 

Monday 31 October 2011 
 

 
Have a lovely weekend.   
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher 


